Highway Masters Swimming Club Post Nationals 2010 Newsletter

29th March 2010
Greetings to all Highway Masters Swimming Club members and prospective members.

The 26th SA Masters Swimming Championships, which took place at the Hillcrest Pool in Tshwane, have come and gone.

Originally 13 members were meant to attend Nationals at the Hillcrest Pool in Tshwane but Willlij Kokott and Estelle Geraty had to withdraw. Although only 11 members eventually swam they did extremely well. Highway members won 10 gold medals in their respective age groups.

Mandy Koegelenberg won gold medals in the 200m Back, 400m Free and 100m Back. Annette Thatcher won gold in the 50m Breast. Bev Shuttleworth won a gold medal in the 100m Breast and broke her age group record in the 50m Breast winning in a time of 43.78.

Jenny Ireland won the 200m IM, 200m Breast, 100m Fly and broke the record in the 400m IM posting a time of 7.13.05 which is a SA qualifying time for Masters Swim colours

Terry Thompson, Peta Harrison, Juanine Schaanick and Heather Goldstein won silver and bronze medals.

Richard Davies, Ina Koen and Ann Gray,  although not winning any medals gained valuable points for Highway in the minor placings.

Medals Winners
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A. Bev Shuttleworth, Jenny Ireland, Heather Goldstein, Juanine Schaanick, Terry Thompson and Peta Harrison.(Absent Mandy Koegelenberg)
       B  Ray Baker congratulating his sister, Annette Thatcher on her 50m Breast stoke win.
50m Dash for Cash

Juanine Schaanick qualified for this event in the under 50 year -age group and Peta Harrison and Annette Thatcher qualified in the 50 yearn plus age group. Well done girls.

Commaradie                         
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There was great commaradie not only between the Highway members but also between our team and East Coast and Buthy from Seals. Most of the KZN swimmers all stayed at Brooklyn Guest House. 

On the Friday night we had Happy Hour at he Tukkies High Performance centre and on the Saturday night we had great fun dressing up as England soccer supporters for the Soccer Mania theme at our prize-giving dinner dance at the Voortrekker Monument. All the clubs dressed up to represent different countries.  
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                  Jenny and Richard Davies



Highway “England” supporters
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                                        Juanine, Terry and Annette                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
Twenty year and Ten year awards at Nationals.

At the prize giving Bev Shuttleworth received her twenty year award and Terry Thompson received her ten year award. Congratulations. 
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Bev and Terry
Golden Mile.

It was great to see some Highway Masters swimmers at the Golden Mile at Midmar Dam last Sunday. Barbara Bowley won the ladies 41 to 50 year age group, Jenny Ireland was second in the ladies 51 years and older. Others seen at the swim were Ann Gray, Susan Warden and Wolfgang Fechter.
Last Gala of Season

This will take place at Gordon Rd on Sunday 11th April. Registration is from 9.30 and the gala   starts at 10 am. The gala program was  attached to the previous e mail. Visitors welcome.
Surf Swim

The first of a series of 6 surf swims takes place on Sunday 18th April at 8am. Register at uShaka beach.
Cheers for now

Highway Masters PRO

